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FOXRIDGE CIVIC ASSOCIATION

GENERAL MEETING
March 22, 2018
The General Meeting of the Foxridge Civic Association was called to order by President Tom Branham at 7:04 pm at the St. Giles Fellowship Hall.
Present were:
Tom Branham, President
Walt Gallahan, Vice President
Sharon Warfuel, Treasurer


Judy Snyder, Secretary


Jim Antonelli, Resource, Committee Chairman
Ron Turner, Resource Committee
Roger Nash, Resource Committee
The President opened the meeting. 
Vice President Walt Gallahan gave a Safety briefing outlining restroom facilities, emergency exits, first aid materials, equipment and procedures.
Treasurer Sharon Warfuel gave the Financial Report. She reported that the year to date balance is $24,049.86 with total expenditures being $1,070.91.
The President introduced Resource Committee Chairman, Jim Antonelli who reported on Code Enforcement standing issues regarding violations.
The President introduced County Commissioner Wayne Bolla who addressed the following issues:
· Code Enforcement procedures and violations
· County plans for the scheduling of road repairs and maintenance in the Foxridge Community, to include Bottomridge Road from Camp Johnson to the Foxridge Road split, in addition to other scheduled areas.
 Commissioner Bolla also addressed questions from the attendees. 
The President introduced Clay County Community Officer, Deputy Sheriff Matt Brown who is taking the place of Dean Jones from the Community Affairs Unit.  He stated that Teena Hodges, Staff Assistant with the Community Affairs office could be reached at (904) 213-6160 or thodges@claysherriff.com for further information. Traffic issues were also brought up.
Secretary Judy Snyder gave a report of the minutes of the Annual meeting held in January.
The President reported that the safety painting at the end of all the Community Islands was completed by as an Eagle Scout project by the local Boy Scouts. 
He also gave an overview of the status of the expired Covenants and Restrictions and the complications of re-establishing those. He reported that the neighborhood has 11 sections that would have to have an 85% homeowner’s participation to attempt to reinstate the past Covenants and Restrictions and would cost more money than we have in the budget. The current participation of Fee payments is between 42 and 44 percent of the community homeowners.  
He reported that J & J Tree Service would begin trimming the neighborhood 500 plus Palm Trees next week.  He also reported that Willis Affordable landscaping has been hired to maintain the 100 plus islands.
The President stated that the following Community Activities are planned and that volunteers will be needed for the following Committees:
Easter Egg Hunt
Beautification Committee
Yard of the Month
Recreation Committee 
Greeting Committee
The following residents signed up for:
Greeting Committee:
Aileen Wells and Barbie Lay
Yard of the Month:
Amy Nava 
Walt Gallahan
The meeting was adjourned at 8:28 PM.
Respectfully submitted,








Judy Snyder








Judy Snyder, Secretary





















